NOTICE TO THE BAR
New Jersey Judiciary Launches Expanded Electronic Filing System

The New Jersey Judiciary has expanded its court filing system to
better accommodate attorneys and self-represented litigants during the
COVID-19 health emergency. The Judiciary Electronic Document
Submission (JEDS) system allows attorneys and self-represented
litigants to submit their filings electronically in most areas of the family
and special civil parts as well as general equity. The Judiciary will
continue to add case types as the system is developed further. While the
JEDS system was in development before the pandemic, it has been made
available sooner in light of the courts’ suspension of most in-person
proceedings and matters to prevent the spread of COVID-19. The link
to JEDS is through the njcourts.gov website at
https://njcourts.gov/selthelp/jeds.html

Please know that you can continue to utilize eCourts for most
divisions and you can still mail documents to the courthouse. If you
need to drop off documents, there still is a drop box located in the lobby
of the Court Street entrance in front of the security office. Documents
are picked up a few times a day from the drop box.

Please note that the most up to date information about the Judiciary
can be found online at njcourts.gov.
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